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Mr A Roach
General Manager
Port Macquarie−Hastings Council
PO Box 84
PORT MACQUARIE NSW 2444

10/22336

Dear Mr Roach

Planning Proposal No PP_2010_PORTM_001_00 to rezone land at Ocean Drive
West Haven

l refer to your e−mail of 9 November 2010 requesting an extension of time to complete
the planning proposal.

l have determined (as delegate of the Minister) pursuant to section 56(7) of the
Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979, to amend the Gateway
Determination for Planning Proposal No PP_2010_PORTM_001_00 by extending the
time frame to complete the proposal. Accordingly, an additional 3 months from the week
following the date of this letter, is granted for completion of the planning proposal.
Council's request for the Department to draft and finalise the LEP should be made 6
weeks prior to the projected publication date.

Should you have any further enquiries about this matter, I have arranged for Denise
Wright, of the Department's Grafton Office to assist you. Ms Wright can be contacted on
telephone number (02) 6641 6603.

Yours sincerely
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Tom Gellibrand
Deputy Director General
Plan Making and Urban Renewal
(as delegate of the Minister for Planning)
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